HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SECOND EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, JANUARY 11, 2011 – 9:40 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss contract negotiations:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


FIRE NEGOTIATIONS
Seelig has received a counter offer to the proposal the Town presented in mid December to the Union.  If the Board and Fire Chief are in agreement, Seelig is willing to make one more proposal to the firefighters.  Listed below are the changes that were discussed.  
· The Town first proposed that sick leave could not be used for the first 180 days of employment, which the Union was not in agreement of. After a brief discussion the Board agreed to change 180 days to 120 days.

· The Town proposed work shifts of 24 hrs on, 72 hrs off, 24 hours on 72 hrs off.  The Union counter offered with 24 hrs on, 24 hrs off, 24 hrs on and 120 hrs off.  The Board agreed to go with the Union’s counter offer.

· The Board agreed to eliminate the bi-annual physical.

Seelig will present the revised proposal to Ed Gavin.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:10 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

